2019 Street Rehabilitation

Weekly Construction Update
9/13/2019

Current Events

Due to the incliment weather, crews spent a majority of their time this week maintaining
the site as best as possible. Thank you to all residents in the project area for being patient
and understanding during this time.

Residents will notice that the blacktop has been removed from the remainder of Riviera
Drive and McCallum Drive. This was completed in preparation for watermain replacement
which is anticipated to begin in the next couple weeks.

Future Events

Beginning today, September 13", crews will start installing new water services along 7"
Street SW, Riviera Drive (McCallum Drive to 7™ Street SW), and Riviera Court. This work
will continue over the next week. Following completion of the water service installation,
crews will begin to remove excess material in the street, haul and place new aggregate
base, and prep these streets for new curb and blacktop.

Crews will also continue reconstructing the road section along Sunset Lane, 6 Street SW,
10" Avenue SW, 5% Street SW, and 9" Avenue SW. Curb and gutter installation in this
area was also delayed as a result of the rain and is anticipated to be completed next week.
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Contractor’s hours will be from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., Monday Project Cg}ntacts
through Friday while performing major construction activities.

Some work will be done on Saturdays. Steven Toso (Onsite Rep) 651-638-2053

Dustin Lind (Engineering Supervisor) 651-638-2055

This project covers several areas so there will be times when

you will not see continuous construction activities on your Craig Schlichting (Dir. Community Assets and Development/City

street or near your home, because the Contractor is working in Engineer) 651-638-2056
another area of the project.




